



Delta Tsawwassen Local Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 21, 2021

7:30 to 9:00 pm (extended to 9:30) | Online meeting on Zoom

Attendance: Neil, Roel, Paul, Sandra, Barbara, Norman (new member), Jonathan (staff)

1. Introductions
2. Assigning minute-taker
 - a. Jonathan designated for this meeting
3. Updates
 - ~~a. Quick fixes and signage placement~~
 - b. Great Blue Heron Way Updates
 - July 2021 - presentation and endorsement form City of Richmond Transportation Committee and HUB Cycling Richmond local committee
 - August 2021 - successful visit from Squamish Nation members to GBHW breakwater trail at TFN
 - Next step: create a wide public presence. Hoping to have a BC-wide website presence at Trails BC
 - Engage with more First Nations
 - Presentation with HUB Surrey Committee?
 - Pursuing signage for GBHW beyond TFN after the possible '34 St at dike' culvert for bike route finalized
 - Neil will follow up with decision-makers on **Delta Cycling Master Plan** updates during ride
 - c. Delta Cycling Master Plan Updates
 - Reached out to Urban Systems about the feedback, no news. Neil believes that it will be shared with them before it is shared publicly. Believed that they would have been more closely involved in the process, still optimistic it will be a good plan
 - **Following up with City preemptively to show eagerness**
 - d. Bike ride with Sr. Delta Staff
 - Delta Engineering asked Neil to set up ride route through South Delta to review possible cycling safety improvements and possible new cycling infrastructure. A

ride route with HUB requests has been emailed to Delta. Ride to occur shortly. Mike Brotherston, environmental department of Delta, led a ride in North Delta

- Neil and Roel will be on the ride: planned attendance Steven Lan (engineering), Todd Stewardson (deputy director of Parks and Rec), Melanie Kerr (Director of finance), others
- Neil has given them a written list and map with recommendations
- Neil will follow up with decision-makers on Transportation Plan updates during ride
- Will ask about funding for education
- Paul: would like to see HUB have a position on bike lanes in door zone
 - **Jonathan to find out HUB's position on this kind of infrastructure**

e. Ladner West Dyke Culvert Plan

- Neil reported there is possibility that a culvert will be added to allow better access to the north end of the Ladner West Dyke.

4. New/Other business

~~a. Good locations and organizations to recruit new LC members~~

b. Congratulating Carla Qualtrough for winning election

c. Lifetime membership

- **Committee will market this to their mailing lists: Boundary Bay Cycling Club and other email lists**

d. Email list problems - there are multiple email lists

- **Jonathan will follow up with Evan to find a way to update the lists**

e. Everybody Bikes Grades 4-5 coming to schools in Lower Mainland

- **Paul will reach out to Bike Ed team to see if Delta LC can promote it**

f. Safe Passing Distance Resolution at UBCM

- **Committee will thank City of Delta for supporting this**

g. Metro 2050 Regional Growth Strategy, Virtual Open House for Delta

- September 28, 7:00 - 9:00 pm
- Link:

<https://registration.metrovancouver.org/regional-planning/Pages/Metro-2050-Open-House.aspx>

5. Next Committee Meeting - Discussion on date, time, regularity

a. Setting up regular meetings—what is needed?

- **Jonathan will set up Agendas, meetings, for the time being**
- b. Next steps — bringing more people in, filling roles, etc
- More frequent meetings, but shorter?
 - **Next meeting: October 19th, 7:30-8:30**
 - **Will send out invites to whole email list**